SWI DUMFRIESSHIRE FEDERATION MEETING 
3 DECEMBER 2022
Ladies representing 22 Rural Institutes from all parts of Dumfriesshire met in Dumfries and had a welcoming cup of tea or coffee with home baked biscuits provided by members of Eskdale Group of institutes.
President, Helen Braid started proceedings by asking who would attend the lunch after the meeting so that numbers could be confirmed.
THE FEDERATION CENTENARY SHOW.
Helen commented that this twice postponed show was grand with beautiful work and excellent displays, befitting the centenary year. She congratulated the trophy winners and thanked all members who took part. Special thanks were given to Show Secretaries Jane Hogg and Norma Rae and to Show Treasurer Jean Muir for their hard work. Also to the many ladies who helped in many ways displaying good teamwork. Many hands made light work!
SOCIAL EVENTS
1 RURALYMPICS. This will be held at Locharbriggs Community Centre on Saturday 11 February. Members are encouraged to participate in the fun.
2 SWI CONFERENCE. All members are eligible to attend this in Perth Concert Hall on 15&16 September. Ideas for things to display in the Dumfriesshire Federation showcase there are welcome. Institutes are encouraged to consider entering the Vaughan Nash Competition and the best  one will represent Dumfriesshire. 
3 INVITATIONS
There was a lovely lunch for SW Area Federations followed by a lively discussion. A minute was sent to headquarters and National President Anne Kerr has replied.
Helen and Secretary Elaine McGuffie had an enjoyable day at Roxburghshire Show.
Dornock & Eastriggs SWI celebrated their 95th anniversary on 17 November.
Helen is invited to Mennock 100th Afternoon Tea Party on 8th January.
She has been asked to present trophies at Mid Nithsdale Group Show (25 February) and Mid Annandale Group Show (20 May).
4 FUND RAISING CONCERT
The Executive have decided to hold a concert in the Autumn with each group entertaining for 15-20 minutes. The groups have time to plan. This has been great fun in the past but the last one was held a number of years ago.
INDEPENDENTLY EXAMINED ACCOUNTS.
Treasurer Liz Walters explained these. They were adopted.
A treasurer's update was made. Members are urged to think of ways to raise funds to return money to the accounts.
EDUCATION
Helen announced that Val Hillen will become Education Convener from now for 1 year until all posts change over. She thanked Norah for her work and stated that she continues as Press Secretary and President of Mid Annandale Group.
Norah gave thanks to Irene Gibson,Thornhill SWI who represented Dumfriesshire by singing beautifully at the National Singing Competition.
The Federation Quiz had been lots of fun and ran like clockwork because of the input by many people. The winners, Ewes SWI represent Dumfriesshire at the National Quiz in 2023. Runners up were Georgetown A team.
Norah then stated that it had been a privilege to coordinate the Centenary Memento Project during her time in post. There had been participation by Zoom and success in national competitions. She made special thanks to Val Hillen for lots of help and support. However, Norah will stay around in her other roles.
HANDCRAFTS. Nothing to report.
HOMESKILLS. Linda McMinn thanked all who baked biscuits and helped at the quiz. The demonstration of Christmas Savoury Nibbles by Margaret Broad at Locharbriggs Community Centre on November 26 was enjoyed by all 60 ladies who attended. Homeskills tests may be held in the new year. Please contact Linda if interested.
GROUPS
1 CAIRN VALLEY. Nothing to report.
2 ESKDALE The group met on 28 November when Ewes were congratulated on winning the Federation Quiz and ladies who helped with group entry to the Centenary Show were praised with special mention to Liz Walters for individual success. Plans are being progressed for Mini Rally on 18 March. The team test in SWI section of Langholm Show is to be Life and Times of Queen Elizabeth 2. Local organisations eg Mother & Toddler Group will be invited to enter other SWI classes. Trophy to be awarded in September for scarf in any craft. There will be a group class. 
3 LOWER ANNANDALE The group met on 25 November and reported that the Jenkins Cup show was successful. Creca SWI won with Vivian Blyth winning the Rosebowl for Handcrafts and Liz Sandford winning the Homeskills. Office bearers were elected. The Federation Spring Walk will be on 15 April. More details to follow. The group homeskills class on 28January will be on “Hints and Tips on Show Items”.
4 MID ANNANDALE The group met on 13 November. The ladies who put together the group entry to the Centenary Show were congratulated on winning third place. Congratulations also to Moffat SWI who won the challenge cup for the Farmhouse Kitchen Team Test, Linda McMinn the Irela Hamilton trophy for jams & jellies, Wamphray SWI the silver salver for jams & jellies and challenge cup in baking. In addition other individual members in Mid Annandale who did well. The willow weaving class was held on 19 November as 2 half day classes. Fiona Moir was an excellent tutor and 16 willow angels were taken home. Arrangements for the group show on 20 May are in hand.
5 LOWER NITHSDALE The group met on 29 November. Judges are to be provided for another group show. Arrangements for the mini show on 22 April are progressing and schedules will be distributed.
6 MID NITHSDALE The handcraft bauble class had to be postponed until 10 December due to road closure. Arrangements for the mini show on 25 February are to be finalised at the next meeting.
SPORTS
1 CARPET BOWLING. A successful pairs competition was held in Kirkton Hall on November 12. President Helen Braid presented prizes to winners  Durisdeer and runners up Johnstonebridge C. Thanks were given to everyone who helped with special mention for the 2 Brians. The triples competition will be held at Kirkton Hall on March 11. Entries to be sent to Linda McMinn.
Mary Ross will retire as joint convener in March and was thanked by Helen Braid for many years of sterling work. A request is made for a volunteer to work with Linda.
2 CURLING. The National Final was held at Hamilton Ice Rink on October 31. The Dumfriesshire team with ladies from 4 institutes had an enjoyable day. The Federation competition will be held at Dumfries Icebowl on January 12.
3 DARTS The darts competition will be held at Wamphray Hall on April 29.
4 GOLF The National Qualifier competition will be held at Powfoot with the kind permission of Powfoot Golf Club on May 29. 
5 GREEN BOWLING. Ladies are asked to consider participating.
6 SHORT MAT BOWLING. A date for this in the spring has to be confirmed.
7 STADIUM BOWLING. There is an appeal for a volunteer to be convener.
PRESIDENT'S ANNUAL REPORT
Helen gave a comprehensive summary of a busy year. Despite times of restrictions and worry about Covid lots has been achieved. This has been a memorable Centenary Year with a tree planted, a special afternoon tea and a superb show. Many other activities have happened with people getting together. We have also used Zoom communication when needed. 
OTHER BUSINESS
Sadly Corrie SWI has closed but on a happier note Collin SWI and Rigg SWI each have 6 new members.
The winners of the syllabus competition were 1st Georgetown SWI and 2nd Mennock SWI. The judge commended all institutes as it had been a hard task for her.
VOTE OF THANKS
Mima Telfer gave a wide ranging vote of thanks in her inimitable style. This included to Helen for her efficient conduct of the meeting. To Elaine for keeping information flowing and to Liz for her patience and attention to detail with the finances. Mima thanked many people for their input.
NEXT FEDERATION MEETING
The next meeting is Saturday March 4. The speaker will be Mark Turner from Solway Tours. It was agreed to postpone the May meeting to May 13 so as not to clash with the Coronation.
Helen closed the meeting by wishing all a very Happy Christmas. 
